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Having been Interim Headteacher from September 2023, I 

am incredibly proud and honoured to have been successful 

in my interview prior to the Easter holiday and being ap-

pointed as the Headteacher of Curnow School. 

I fully understand the responsibility and accountability that 

comes with this role and I am determined to ensure that as 

a school we continue to focus on every child, providing an 

outstanding educational offer for all. 

I am looking forward to working with the wider community 

of the school and to be able to share the exciting develop-

ment and practice through our newsletter as well as listen-

ing to the voice of our pupils, parents and carers. 

We are looking forward to a great summer term and hope 

the weather responds with a bit of sun-

shine and warmth over the next few 

weeks. 

Rob Armstrong—Headteacher 

April 2024 

mailto:secretary@curnowschool.org.uk
http://www.curnow.cornwall.sch.uk


In Sennen Class we have been working on our                      

independence skills.  

Sennen Class  



  

   

We have been working hard on our functional physical skills in  

PD sessions .  



 

      We enjoy  developing our social and communication skills through                       

sessions working with our friends and friends from other classes. 



 

     SOWENNA CLASS 

Some of the children from 

Sowenna participated in a 

charity fun run with Illogan 

School to raise for The Hits 

Cash for Kids Campaign.  



  

   
 

Fistral Class News 
As part of our PSHE curriculum this term, we are focussing 

on exploring the topic of taking care of our environment  

within the context of our school.   

 

In Fistral class, we identified two areas that we would like to improve and work on.  

1:  Planters outside our class.                            2:  Area in playground 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

1: We have wonderful planters outside the class and we have decided to dedicate 

an area to growing vegetables like tomatoes, peppers etc.  First, we had to clear a 

space.  All students have been working hard on clearing a good space for us to start 

growing.  We learned more about how to keep ourselves safe with gloves, using  

different tools safely and working together. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sometimes the gloves feels funny on                                                                   

your hands, but we have learned why                                                                   

we need them, we want to protect our                                                                     

hands. 

 

 

2: Is the area in our outdoor play area.                                                 

 
                                          Here we will need your help.   

                                                

   We will make sure we keep the weeds under control, however, we want to  

make this space a bit more inviting.   A place where we can investigate our  

natural area, learn more about mini beasts and all sorts  of plants, an area  

where we can relax and enjoy.   



 

So, as part of our English curriculum activities in writing:  “Writing for a purpose”, we will 

be writing to local nurseries to see if they could donate some plants for our area.   

 

If anyone has a specific talent/business in gardening, 

and would like to help us plan and/or develop this area, 

please get in contact with class.   

 

 

We are planning to develop this area without spending any or very little money.  



 

 

 

The lovely ladies from Shallah 

came in and did some  

amazing art and dance  

activities with some of the  

children.  



 

We had a visit from Bristol Bears 

this week, where the children 

took part in a variety of  sports. 

  

 



 

   



 

 

  Household Support Fund 2024/25 
 
The entitlement criteria for automatic payments from the Household Support Fund is changing. 
  
In order to be entitled to a payment from the Household Support Fund scheme in 2024, you must be  
responsible for at least one child and on 3rd June 2024 either: 
 

• be entitled to Council Tax Support or 
have been placed in emergency accommodation by the Council You will receive £80 per child. If you are  
already in receipt of Council Tax Support, then you don’t have to do anything else – you will receive your 
payment automatically. 

 
To find out if you are eligible for Council Tax Support, please check the information here https://
www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators .  
 
You can make a claim for Council Tax Support by using this link https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/
benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/  
It is important that you submit your application by 31st May 2024. 
 
You may also be entitled to help from the Household Support Fund via one of the Household  
Support Fund partners. Their details can be found here https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-
support/household-support-fund/ 

  
Why have we made this change? 
 
Because entitlement to Free school meals has been protected since 2018, parents of children who are  
entitled to free school meals aren’t always still on a low income. By using our Council Tax Support data, we 
can ensure that the Household Support Fund awards are going to parents who currently have a low income 
and are struggling with the increased costs of running their home. By better targeting the awards, we are 
able to help families with children of any age, rather than just school age children. 
 
Families of children in receipt of free school meals can still access help through the Time2Move holiday  
programme. This scheme offers fun physical activities, games and wider activities plus a meal for all children 
during the main school holiday periods. 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-calculators&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C1912818064434928ba61c3de0de1ed12%7C0%7C0%7C638499842374103123%7CUnknown%7CT
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-calculators&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C1912818064434928ba61c3de0de1ed12%7C0%7C0%7C638499842374103123%7CUnknown%7CT
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C191281806
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fcouncil-tax-support%2Fapply-for-council-tax-support%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C191281806
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fhousehold-support-fund%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C1912818064434928ba61c3de0de1ed12%7C0%7
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cornwall.gov.uk%2Fbenefits-and-support%2Fhousehold-support-fund%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csecretary%40curnowschool.org.uk%7Cf1cb0a137b094a8e3b3b08dc68394340%7C1912818064434928ba61c3de0de1ed12%7C0%7


 

 

     

 

School Council 

In this months school council meeting, we carried out surveys on what we like  

doing in school. We spotted a trend with the least favourite curriculum areas.  

RE, Science and Writing all featured as the least popular choices amongst both 

lower and upper school. 

 

The school council are looking at different ideas related to these areas that  

students could experience as part of activity and focus weeks.  

Vice Chair: Igor- Mylor Chair: Colin – Godrevy  

Lamorna: Rosa Tolcarne: Ellie  Fistral: Lila Rock: Noah Post 16: Aime 

School Council 2023-2024

Teacher - Dee Governor - Wendy



  

   

At Curnow we recognise the importance of attendance, the impact that good attendance can have on both          

academic and social outcomes.  We recognise that there will be differences in how illness will affect your child and 

we thank you for keeping us updated in a timely manner about when and why your child is off of school. We hope 

that the poster below will support you  when deciding if your child is well enough to attend.  Please contact the 

school if you are unsure or would like to discuss any issues that you are having regarding attendance. 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/parent-support-and-education-

workshops-introduction-to-sensory-processing-tickets-

715441222957?aff=ebdssbdestsearch  

Free event being held right next door to Lower School!  This 

course still has some places, registration requires completion 

of a questionnaire, please find details and booking information 

on the Eventbrite link. 

 



 

 

Parent coffee morning. 



 

 


